Memorandum of Understanding

Graduation Writing Assessment Requirement Program
Division of Academic Affairs
March 2013
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Graduation Writing Assessment Requirement (GWAR) program and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The GWAR program is responsible for ensuring that the university meets the requirements of CSU Executive Order 665 in respect to the assessment of competence in written English. The external reviewer found the GWAR program to be in line with national guidelines and best practices. Strengths of the GWAR process at CSULB include a focus on placement and advising, the number and diversity of GWAR courses through which the requirement can be met, and the effort to continuously improve the GWAR process and its outcomes. The individuals and groups responsible for leadership in respect to the GWAR program were lauded for their efforts and successes.
Since the time of the program review, two important developments have taken place. First, a revision to the university’s GWAR policy, approved in fall 2012, addressed a number of the issues and needs identified by the review process and elaborated as recommendations to the program and the university. Secondly, a national search for a Writing Across the Curriculum Director was launched in spring 2013. Accordingly, this MOU will focus on issues that remain pertinent:
1. The crucial role of advising to the success of students in meeting the GWAR was acknowledged, as was the need for continued support of advising services.
2. Addressing the academic writing difficulties experienced by California’s growing multilingual student population requires increased resources for faculty development. 
3. Students’ experiences in the GWAR courses is not of a uniform quality from course to course in terms of portfolio requirements and the nature of assignments.
It is therefore agreed that:

1. GWAR advising will continue to be supported through the Student Excellence Fee.
2. The university will provide faculty development resources to help instructors meet the needs of multilingual students. 
3. The GWAR committee will take measures to implement greater consistency and quality control across the GWAR courses
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